
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460 

JUN 2 9 2005 

OFFICE OF 
ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION 

Ms. Courtney M. Price 
Vice President, CHEMST AR 
American Chemistry Council 
1300 Wilson Boulevard 
Arlington, Virginia 22208 

RE: Withdrawal of Isocyanates Request for 
Reconsideration, RFR #04025A 

Dear Ms. Price: 

Thank you for notifying us of the American Chemistry Council Aliphatic 
Diisocyanates Panel's decision to withdraw the Request for Reconsideration (RFR 
#04025A). The RFR asked for reconsideration of the Environmental Protection 
Agency's response to your Request for Correction (RFC #04025) of information in the 
Toxicology section of the Isocyanates Profile within the Design for the Environment 
Automotive Refinishing project Web site. 

This letter acknowledges EPA's receipt of your request to close this matter under 
the Agency's Information Quality Guidelines (IQGs). Should you wish to continue 
discussions about the data on HDI monomer and polyicsocyanates in the context of the 
DfE Automotive Refinishing project, please contact Oscar Hernandez in the Office of 
Pollution Prevention and Toxics, by phone at 202-564-7641 or by e-mail at 
hemandez.oscar@epa.gov. If you have any questions on this response or the IQGs, 
please contact me at 202-564-6830. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Reggie Cheatham 
Director, Quality Staff 

cc: Sarah McLallen, Director, CHEMSTAR 
Margaret Schneider, OPPTS 
Linda Travers, OEI 
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